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Behaviour change interventions to promote bone 

health among individuals experiencing menopause.  

Menopause Matters: Eating Well, Moving More, and Feeling Heard 

Welsh A
1
, Rawson J

1
, Smith T

2 
and Hanson S

2 

1 Leeds Beckett University, 2 University of East Anglia 

What is the problem? 

People going through menopause are more likely to have osteoporosis (easy to 

break bones) because of changes in hormones. This is even more common among 

people from ethnic minority backgrounds. Regular strength training and eating a 

balanced diet can strengthen bones, make people feel good and improve health. 

But, we don’t yet know how to best encourage individuals experiencing 

menopause to do this. So, we set out to find the best ways to support those 

experiencing menopause to eat well and move more.  

What did we do? 

This project used Research Capability Funding. First, we looked at what research 

had been done in this area. And, to understand what things helped people to eat 

well and move more, we used a tool called the Behaviour Change Technique 

Ontology.  

Second, we held three workshops: one in Norwich, one in Great Yarmouth and one 

in South Leeds. Thirty-three people from different ethnic groups, who were 

currently, or had experienced menopause, took part. We listened to their 

experiences of menopause, and we heard about the challenges they faced when 

trying to eat a balanced diet and when having a go at strength training. 

What did we find? 

When looking at previous research, although there were 49 relevant research 

papers, we didn’t find much that specifically looked at how eating well and moving 

more could strengthen bones. Setting goals and increasing knowledge were some 

of helpful things they found that helped people to change their behaviour.  

From the workshops, we learnt that people had very different experiences of 

menopause and that they didn’t have much support around them. Most didn’t know 
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that menopause affected their bones. Many had tried different types of strength 

training, but it wasn’t fun or easy to do. Most people also did not know that eating 

well could improve how menopause was affecting them.  

People told us that social connections mattered to them, and that they would like 

community-based programmes tailored to their culture, preferably women-only, 

and where they can share experiences, connect, and support each other. They want 

‘EASY’ ways to eat a balanced diet (effortless, affordable, simple, yummy!). They told 

us strength training should be fun, in a safe space, and straightforward to join in 

with. 

We have shared posters with each group we worked with, that summed up what we 

learnt from them, and what we will do next. The groups we worked with are keen to 

continue giving their opinions on our research. They will join our advisory group to 

help guide our future research plans. 

What will we do next? 

This project has also helped us to build a strong research team and find 

partnerships with diverse community organisations. We will continue to listen to 

them about their menopause experiences and about how they want to be 

supported. Based on this, we will come up with a programme that helps people 

experiencing menopause to improve their bone strength, by eating well and 

moving more. This work has made us think about what is important to people and 

how we can continue to be inclusive.  
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